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Mr Savvas Papasavvas
President, HCWA Inc.
Mr Paul Savvas
Chairman, St. Andrew’s Grammar School Board
Dear Sirs,
Urgent Issues
On 25 July I was pleased to present my report on issues St Andrew’s Grammar School to the boards of the Hellenic Community of WA and Saint Andrew’s Grammar School.
I hope that board and community members find it useful in guiding decisions for the future.
Some matters that it raises or that emerge from the practicalities of implementation must be dealt with urgently to have a positive impact.
Finance
1. The Board of HCWA should immediately resolve to ask the SAGS Board to reduce expenses for 2018 and in successive years by at least $450,000. 
The principal initiative to harvest savings should be to cap teaching and non-teaching salaries at a total of around $4m for 2018. 
In future years, the school must operate within a capped total outlay on salaries and related expenses.
This direction must be made now to shape the decisions that must follow.
2. The SAGS Board should then direct the Principal to reconfigure teaching and non-teaching staff at the school to deliver the requested savings and present his plan in September. 
Measures should start with reallocation of duties currently carried out by staff who elect to leave at the end of the year.
Some teaching and non-teaching staff may be offered reduced hours.
If redundancies are necessary they must be carried out according to the process outlined in the SAGS Enterprise Bargaining Agreement. In practice, once staff are aware of possible redundancy packages they will wait for such an offer irrespective of plans they may have had for next year.
3. That EBA has a significant financial impact. EBA renegotiations should be recommenced as soon as possible. 
Such negotiations are difficult. Nonetheless the SAGS Board should have the Principal, his leadership team and other officers renegotiate the staff EBA with the aim of not accepting further cost imposts and to remove the fee discount available to the children of staff members. . I can provide advice on an appropriate IR professional to assist in this process.
The school must be clear on the net impact of the new EBA no later than the end of September.
4. The requirements that the Education Department may mandate for the re registration of the school may well have budget implications, and so the Board and the Principal must seek to have any such conditions clarified by mid-October.
5. Enrolments must be stabilized to protect revenue for 2018.
A vigorous enrolment and reenrollment of students must be pursued immediately with the aim of growing student numbers, or at least addressing the declining numbers of the last few years. A real savings target requires some confidence on expected revenue for 2018.
6.The school’s bank must be fully informed about the school’s financial situation and proposed remedial measures. This should happen in September.
The overdraft facility must be able to deal with cash needs generated by staff restructuring and the current loan arrangements must be adjusted if necessary.
Leadership and Management
Although it was not a matter addressed in my brief, I wish to comment on the role of the Principal. The gravity and scale of the tasks to be undertaken this year have little chance of successful completion if the existing Principal has no stake in the success of the exercise.
I strongly believe that the current decision to advertise his job must be modified.
A new appointment should be rescheduled for July next year, and the incumbent encouraged to apply.
Although no promise should be made, it should be put to him that the success of his application will be largely determined by the successful implementation of the urgent measures adopted by the Board.
Future Challenges
The greater challenge of growing the school to a financial and educationally sustainable size must be addressed systematically at the beginning of next year.
I hope that my full report will give you the background for these urgent matters and I am available to discuss any matters you may wish to raise.
Yours faithfully

Michael Megaw



